
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
April 30, 2025 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Barry Bateman, Nick Hanson 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The selectmen signed the town warrant. 
 
Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from April 2, 2025, as written. Bill 
seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Norman asked to put in an article in the town warrant asking if the town would allow 
the cemetery committee to repair the honor/memorial roll. 
 
Peggy thanked the select board members for allowing her to purchase a laptop for the 
historical society. Peggy was asking if either the cemetery committee or a committee 
could be formed to investigate the replacing of the honor/memorial roll because the 
wood is rotten.  
 
Norman said he spoke to the legion in Greenville, and they are replacing all the name 
plates with steel. Norman and Peggy would like to investigate how much it will cost to 
replace the name plates and the entire structure. Norman suggests we replace it with 
slate, granite or brick, something other than wood. 
 
The select board agreed to allow the cemetery committee to investigate what it will cost 
to replace the honor /memorial wall and to bring it back to the select board so they can 
work on this together as a group.  
 
David Thorp feels like some of the names on the honor/memorial wall should be 
removed because they weren’t born here. David’s name is on the honor roll in the town 
he was from in Massachusetts. Nick said this discussion will be tabled. 
 
Roger Labonte asked Nick if he was still interested in being a member of the cemetery 
committee and Nick responded that he was still on the cemetery committee as far as he 
knew and he was never informed as to when the committee had meetings.    
 
Carolyn responded that any boards or committees that the Maine state law says that 
any board or committees who get together to have meetings must inform the public of 
the meetings and must have meeting minutes.  
 
Tori Arey thanked the select board members for filling in the holes in the roads. 



Bill is hoping in the next few weeks to put out some bids to replace some culverts in 
town. 
 
Jeremy was asking if the town could investigate expanding the liquor license for the 
sale of liquor on Sunday on premises and off premises.  
 
The select board members said they will investigate to see what needs to be done.  
 
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:44 pm. Nick seconded the motion. 
Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye-Secretary 
 


